
Published by Brother Chuck Argus, Owner, Pak Mail, 4719 Quail Lakes Dr., Ste. G, Stockton, CA 95207, 
(209) 478-9827 

Presentation Council #10478 
Newsletter 

Anniversary Issue 
 

 Published Monthly April 2017 
Editor: Tim Yun (408) 597-7440; Email: timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net Issue No. 35 

 

 

Editor’s Note:  This is the first anniversary issue with 
me as your Newsletter Editor.  I hope that you have 
enjoyed the Newsletters this past year.  I couldn’t have 
done it without your inputs and contributions.  I thank 
you for helping me make this Newsletter what it is 
today.  I look forward to generating many more 
Newsletters to be informative and enjoyable to read. 
—Tim Yun, Newsletter Editor 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brothers, 

I would like to thank Brother 
Freddie Vidrio and all our 
Brothers that helped make our 
annual Corned Beef and 
Cabbage Dinner a huge 
success!  All our Brothers and 

many wives did a great job cooking, tending the bar, 
setting up, decorating, serving, cleaning up, selling 
tickets, our ticket purchasers, and everything else that 
it took to make our dinner successful. 

I would like to remind you that we will have our 5th 
Sunday Rosary on April 30 after the 5:00 PM Mass.  
At this time, we DO NOT have the use of the church.  
We will still have the Rosary, so please plan to attend.  
All are invited to participate in the holy Rosary in honor 

of, to promote devotion to, our Blessed Mother Mary, 
and to promote the family. 

We have two very important events this month.  First, 
the Nominating Committee is actively working on 
next year’s slate of officers.  Please consider stepping 
up if asked or put your name in the hat.  Our lead for 
the committee Brother is Jesse Martin.  If you would 
like to help Jesse on the committee, please call him at 
(209) 986-2906. 

Second, we have the Bishop’s Burse Dinner this 
month on Thursday, April 20, 2017 at the Elks 
Lodge, 645 Charity Way, Modesto.  The doors open 
at 6:00 PM with dinner at 7:00 PM.  There is a 
Donation of $25.00 per ticket.  Monies raised will 
benefit Seminarian’s Fund.  You may call me, GK Bill 
Nahorn III, at (209) 474-0200 for information and 
tickets. 

Have a great April, and don’t be caught being an “April 
fool”.  Have a wonderfully blessed month 

Vivat Jesus,  
GK Bill 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS NEEDED 
By DGK Jesse Martin 

Brother Knights, we are in the process of updating our 
membership information.  We need you to please 
contact me, Brother Jesse Martin, at (209) 986-2906 
and confirm your home address and phone number so 
you can receive the monthly newsletter and phone 
announcements of upcoming events and meetings.  
Thank you brother Knights for all of your help.  I look 
forward to hearing from each of you. 

5TH SUNDAY ROSARY 
Please join us on Sunday, April 30, after the 5:00 PM 
Mass for the 5th Sunday Rosary.  This is in response to 
a directive from Supreme Knight Carl Anderson to 
show a greater prayer presence in the Knights.  
Though the location is uncertain, we still will be reciting 
the Rosary.  Please join us in honoring the Blessed 
Virgin Mary and the family. 



SPIRITUAL ADVISOR 
While Msgr. Larry is on administrative leave, Brother 
Knight and Deacon Dr. Ben Joe, PharmD, has 
graciously consented to be our Spiritual Advisor.  The 
Council has been without spiritual guidance since the 
monsignor was placed on administrative leave.  The 
Grand Knight and the Council decided that a 
clergyman was needed to provide such guidance. 

MARCH PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

   

  

  

  
On a cool early spring morning of Sunday, March 5, a 
good size crowd of hungry parishioners descended on 
Guadalupe Hall for the monthly “world famous” 
Pancake Breakfast.  Led by Chef Dennis Abeyta, the 
following Brother Knights worked to make the breakfast 
a success: 

Randy Burns John Leonard (Dennis 
Abeyta’s nephew) – eggs 

Guillermo Cisneros Paul Shane 
Tom Cisper – eggs Joe Telena 
Louis Dawang John Tucker 
Matthew Hymes Elvin Tyler – sausages 

In addition, staffing the admission table and selling 
raffle tickets were Tom Cisper, Paul Jacobs, David 
Lagesse, and Ken Ogella. 

Helen Ziller won the raffle basket. 

The next Pancake Breakfast is Sunday, April 2, after 
the 7:00 AM and 8:45 AM Masses. 

CORNED BEEF AND CABBAGE DINNER 

  

   

  

  

  

  

   



  
On Saturday, March 18, the day after St. Patrick’s Day, 
a huge crowd filled Guadalupe Hall to capacity for the 
Annual Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner.  The 
following Brother Knights and Daughters of Isabella 
members assisted Organizer Brother Freddie Vidrio 
and Chef Dennis Abeyta, who ran the kitchen.  Many 
of them worked from early in the morning: 

Randy Burns – kitchen 
Xavier Contreras – bar 
Wilfred DeCoite – server & raffle 
Al Espinor – server 
Gail Gulick-Tucker (Daughters of Isabella ) – Irish 
coffee 
Ed Hendrickson – server 
Paul Jacobs – drink & raffle tickets 
Bill Kichline – server 
Peter McCormick – Souse Chef 
Bob McKay – server 
Sharon McKay – server & dining room 
Marji Nahorn (Daughters of Isabella) – Irish coffee 
Bill Nahorn III – Overseer 
Bob Pemberton – drink & raffle tickets 
Emanuel Ponte – admission tickets 
Rosemary Ponte (Daughters of Isabella) – Irish 
coffee 
John Tucker – server & bar 
Robert Umeda – kitchen 
Tom Vidulich – kitchen 
Aaron Yarrington – bar 

Deacon Bill Brennan said Grace, and everyone ate 
until satisfied.  With two serving stations, the diners did 
not have to wait long to be fed.  Business was brisk at 
the Irish coffee bar! 

In honor of St. Patrick, green was the dominant color.  
Even Bennie Pemberton got into the act. 

There were three raffle prizes, with Brother Augustine 
Zapata winning the first prize! 

With so many helpers running about, omissions are 
inevitable.  If someone is not included in the list above, 
please notify Editor Tim Yun, and he will include his or 
her name in next month’s Newsletter. 

Thank you to all who worked to make this dinner a 
rousing success! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Alfred W Haner IV 4/3 
Pablo E Vente 4/5 
Michael P Lynch 4/17 
Robert L Pemberton 4/17 
Brett A Setness 4/19 
Eric Mawson 4/23 
David P Lagesse 4/26 
Adrian R Cisneros 4/27 

50TH ANNIVERSARY SUNDAY DINNER 
By Bill Nahorn III 

A couple was celebrating 50 years together.  Their 
three kids, all very successful, agreed to a Sunday 
dinner in their honor. 

"Happy Anniversary Mom and Dad”, gushed Son 
Number One...  “Sorry I'm running late.  I had an 
emergency at the hospital with a patient, you know 
how it is, and I didn't have time to get you a gift.” 

"Not to worry," said the father.  "The important thing is 
that we're all together today." 

Son Number Two arrived and announced, "You and 
Mom look great, Dad.  I just flew in from Los Angeles 
between depositions and didn't have time to shop for 
you." 

"It's nothing," said the father.  "We're glad you were 
able to come.” 

Just then, the daughter arrived.  "Hello and happy 
anniversary!  I'm sorry, but my boss is sending me out 
of town and I was really busy packing so I didn't have 
time to get you anything." 

After they had finished dessert, the father said, 
"There's something your mother and I have wanted to 
tell you for a long time.  You see, we were very poor.  
Despite this, we were able to send each of you to 
college.  Throughout the years your mother and I knew 
that we loved each other very much, but we just never 
found the time to get married." 

The three children gasped and all said, "You mean 
we're bastards?" 

"Yep," said the father…"And cheap ones too!" 
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017: 

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Deputy Grand 
Knight 

Jesse Martin 209-475-8408 

Spiritual Advisor Deacon Dr. Ben 
Joe, PharmD 

209-957-1467 

Chancellor Joseph Telena 209-456-3108 
Warden Patrick Lugo 209-242-6308 
Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161 
Treasurer Guillermo 

Cisneros 
209-712-0359 

Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618 
Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585 
Inside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865 
Outside Guard Angel Bustamante 209-631-7422 
1st –Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007 
2nd –Year Trustee Bill Kichline 209-957-2013 
3rd –Year Trustee Albert Espinor, Jr. 209-351-3180 
Financial Secretary Kenneth Ogella 209-477-8006 
   
District Deputy Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Field Agent Steve Hudec, 

General Agent 
559-840-3295 

 

Events for April 2017: 
General Meetings 

Day Date Location Time 
Wednesday 12 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Wednesday 26 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday 2 Guadalupe Hall After the 

7:00 AM 
and 8:45 
AM 
Masses 

Bishop’s Burse Dinner 
Thursday 20 Elks 

Lodge, 
Modesto 

Doors Open 
at 6:00 PM.  
Dinner at 7:00 
PM 

5th Sunday Rosary 
Sunday 30 TBD After the 

5:00 PM 
Mass 
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